MINUTES OF THE PBC LEADS MEETING
21ST JUNE 2007 AT 1.30 PM, COM RM 1, WAVERLEY ROAD

Present:

Ian Isaac, Acting Chair




Suzanne Novak, PCT




Andrew Parker, PCT




Mo Girach, Chief Exec, Stahcom




Catherine Pelley, PCT




Moira McGrath, PCT




Mark Jones, DacCom




Mary McMinn, GP




Mike Edwards, GP




Corina Ciabanu, GP




Jane Halpin, PCT




Katrina Hall, PCT




Julie Cowey, PCT

Apologies:

Roger Sage, GP




Stuart Bloom, PCT




Clare Hawkins, PCT

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies
	Ian Isaac

	2.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
· Taken as read and accurate
	Ian Isaac

	3.
	Matters Arising
· Out of Hours – The group expressed their concerns that the Trust was represented on the Board.  Andrew shared the need for the right knowledge and expertise on the Board.  Ian asked for meetings to be mapped out for the year, preferably at lunchtimes, with adequate notice

· National Homeopathic Hospital – It has been agreed to extend the time to identify patients with ongoing treatment to 3 months, to allow more patient/GP time.  New referrals to be sent to Exceptional Treatment Panel for consideration.  Moira agreed to feedback to Richard and Kirsti

· Consultant to Consultant referrals – West Herts discussions are underway with the LMC.  Watcom have adopted the LMC protocol.  Moira asked for discussions with Consultants regarding this
	Moira

	4.
	Familial Breast Cancer Screening – Jane Halpin
Jane shared her paper regarding this and gave an overview.  The group agreed to address this in their PBC Groups to get a steer of what/if to do.  Jane confirmed that E&N would like to move ahead with the proposal, if financial planning is correct.  Ian stated the feeling is to go ahead with the proposal too, with a view to being included in whole of Herts – vision is to have one service with choice and rigid protocols.
The Group agreed to feedback to Jane after discussions at LMG PBC Groups.

Diabetic Retinopathy – Jane Halpin

Jane shared her paper and gave an overview of the service to bring the 3 services together under Janet Lewis.  The amount of money historically set is not fit for purpose.  Corina asked for a business case to be put forward.  Ian asked for housebound patients to be considered.   Everyone agreed need costs for next year.  Ian asked if Janet could produce a specification with costings.  Jane confirmed that they cannot provide the service as it was.  Mike shared he felt Hertsmere practices would be anxious re: proposal as they have a good relationship with optometrists.  Ian asked to make it more area specific.  This is a national must do.  

Jane asked the group to recognise the problems with the service and either to sort these out or close the service.  Julie asked for more engagement with primary care to sort this out and asked for PBC leads to be involved in their meetings.  Julia agreed to give the dates for the group to decide.
	All

Jane/
Janet

Julie

	5.
	Community Nursing Service Specification – Catherine Pelley
The group was sent the service specification and Clare Hawkins has asked for comments regarding this within the next 2 weeks and what the priorities are for re-design.

Palliative care – Catherine asked for a GP in West Herts to be involved in this work.  The current providers are carrying out some work at present and hope to have a work plan in August/Sept.  Moira said this is one area of major concern and need to have representation from all PBC groups.  

Mo informed Catherine that Phil Sawyer is the lead in St Albans and Harpenden and member of the Palliative Alliance.  Ian shared Gail Sharpe has been facilitating meetings.  Clare to email this group to ask for a volunteer.

Mo shared his discussions with provider arm re: integrated nursing.  Ian raised disbanding hospital at home into the Early Intervention Team.  Katrina confirmed that Watford is slightly different and they need to look at all out of hospital services.  
Katrina to circulate their Newsletter and asked for it be distributed to practices to get agreement on priorities.
	All

Clare/

Catherine

Katrina

	6.
	Business Case on Oxygen – Julie Cowey
Julie circulated her paper which she is presenting at the next PBC Governance Sub Committee and asked if this group could review and confirm whether they are interested.  Corina asked if Julie could get in touch directly with her regarding this.  Suzanne confirmed that the paper was received with thanks, but felt the group needed further time to discuss this.  Julie agreed to forward an electronic copy to be distributed and discussed more widely at the LMG PBC Group meetings.  The group asked if any comments could be addressed for all to see, not just directed to Julie.
	Julie

	7.
	Children and Maternity Commissioning – Catherine Pelley
Catherine wished to raise three topics with the group today.

· Commissioning

· Specification

· Hemel Birthing Centre

The draft paper taken to the PEC was circulated and Catherine gave a short overview.  A discussion took place regarding how she could work with PBC commissioning groups.  Mike asked for PBC groups to add their comments and be aware of the work currently being undertaken.  He asked if any comments could be addressed to all, so everyone was kept informed.
Health visitor services – spec has been written on the national review of health visitors and now need to work on how to provide this.  Mo asked for feedback to PBC groups on meetings taking place.  Catherine confirmed the 2nd draft will shortly be distributed, she agreed to forward a copy of Moira and Nicki Poulain.

Ian stated this got to happen, but information must be cascaded down.  Catherine asked for comments and welcomed everyone to contact her regarding this.

Hemel Birthing Centre – The acute service consultation is out and in discussion phase.  The centre has been closed for 18 months now due  to staffing issues and there are three options:
· Stays closed

· Re-open to provide birthing services and act as a hub

· No deliveries at Hemel, but everything else offered

A discussion took place amongst the group regarding how to engage GP service, women going direct to midwives and be clear on what GPs will/will not provide. 
After the discussion phase the spec needs to go to the Scrutiny Committee with engagement of the LMC, patients and GPs.  Mike felt persuading colleagues is a major issue.  Ian stated need 2-3 GPs to give a robust view on what they want.

Catherine agreed to invite GPs to the event in September.  She will email the Leads to cascade down to PBC groups
	Catherine
Catherine

	8.
	Capping Minor Surgery DES 2007/08 – Suzanne Novak
Suzanne fedback on an email she received from John Phipps stating it was agreed to cap at activity level of last year.  Ian stated they need to know what the budgets are.  Mark enquired is more spend good or bad – need a system to differentiate.  Need regular audits per practice.  Everyone agreed to feedback at PBC Group meetings.  The DES budget is managed by John Phipps.  Mo asked if it was possible to develop a LES for minor surgery.  Suzanne confirmed it was.
	

	9.
	Enhanced Service Budgets – Suzanne Novak
Suzanne asked the group to extend the deadline to review LES services by 3 months because they do not have their budgets.  Discussions are ongoing following the PEC.  Mike is hopeful that budgets will be at least the level they are this year.  He stated go ahead with projection involving changing spend, take the risk if they are planned on resource neutral basis as they will be within your overall budget.  The 3 month deadline gone – GPs and Managers leading on reviewing enhanced services to be told to plan primarily for next financial year and if we are able to implement changes earlier then this is a bonus.  Mike to agree with Tad, in discussion with others, the basis for setting this budget.  Expected all 4 localities to be levelled up differentially to achieve their ‘fair share’ for the overall PBC budget for 2008/09.
	

	10.
	Any Other Business

· PEC: Information Report
Mike briefed the group on the information being provided at practice and locality level.

July 12th – ASR meeting with WHHT for all 4 localities – please send at least a couple of clinicians from each locality.

· PBC Governance Sub Committee Meetings – Michele to email dates of forthcoming meetings to the group

· Premises – to be discussed with AP present – group like the idea of a West Herts group to act on behalf of all 4 localities, but with representation from them on it.  Groups should set the priorities for investment, eg premises
	

	11.
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 19th July at 2 pm Seminar Room, Waverley Road
	


